SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
10th June, 2008

Meeting commenced:
6.00 p.m.
"
ended:
7.45 p.m.
PRESENT:
Community Representatives


Jean Appleby - Friends of Victoria Park 



Brian Elsey - Moorside Rangers Football Club



John Etherson - Swinton North Residents’ Association



Pat Higson - Swinton Families 



Krys Hill - Swinton Allotments Group 



Liz James - Swinton Open Space Community Association



Norman Shacklady - Beech Farm Residents’ Association



Stuart Thompson - Pendlebury and Clifton Enterprise



Maureen Wilkinson - Transport and the Environmental 



Sarah Withers - Swinton High School



Brenda Worthington - Salford PCT 



Ward Councillors


Councillors Bernard Lea, Maureen Lea and Barry Warner 




(Pendlebury Ward) fillin "line 1" 


Councillors Jim Dawson and Bill Hinds (Swinton North Ward)



Councillors Steve Cooke and Martin O’Neill (Swinton South Ward)

ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Kevin Brady - Area Co-ordinator



Neighbourhood Policing Sergeant Ruth Llewellyn - Greater Manchester 





Police



Tracey Jacobs - Community Development Worker



Karen MacDonald - Neighbourhood Manager


 fillin "other names" 
1.
ELECTION OF CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Norman Shacklady be elected Chair of the Swinton Community Committee for 2008/09.

Norman Shacklady - in the Chair

2.
ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Jim Dawson, Link Member, be elected Deputy Chair of the Swinton Community Committee for 2008/09.

3.
MEMBERSHIP OF THE COMMUNITY COMMITTEE

The Committee welcomed Martin O’Neill who had been elected to the Swinton South Ward as a replacement for the former Councillor Val Burgoyne and noted the outcome of the exercise that had been undertaken to encourage formal registration.

4.
APPOINTMENT OF THE SWINTON BUDGET SUB-GROUP FOR 2008/09

It was reported that (a) Barry Wilde had given notice that he would be receiving hospital treatment for some months and so be unable to attend meetings of the Committee or its Sub-Groups and (b) a number of Sub-Group Members had given notice that they would not be able to attend the Sub-Group if it met, as scheduled, at the end of July, 2008.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Swinton Budget Sub-Group in 2008/09 comprise:


Pendlebury Ward - Councillor B.J. Lee and Christine Sigurnjak 


Swinton North Ward - Councillor Dawson and Norman Shacklady 


Swinton South Ward - Councillor Cooke




(2) THAT consideration of the appointment of a community representative from the Swinton South area be deferred until representatives from groups in that area have been given the chance to consider if they wish to join.




(3) THAT the best wishes of the Committee for an early and complete recovery be conveyed to Mr. Wilde.




(4) THAT the meeting of the Budget Sub-Group scheduled for 29th July, 2008, be postponed and take place immediately before the meeting of the Community Committee scheduled for 12th August, 2008, at a time to be determined in light of the number of applications to be considered.




(5) THAT other meetings of the Swinton Budget Sub-Group be held at 3.00 p.m. on the following Tuesdays:

· 30th September, 2008 

· 25th November, 2008 

· 27th January, 2009

· 31st March, 2009 

5.
SOSCA STEERING COMMITTEE

RESOLVED:
THAT details of the pattern of meetings of the SOSCA Steering Committee be circulated to the Councillors representing the Swinton South Ward to enable them to determine who will serve on the Steering Committee.

6.
LOCAL ENVIRONMENT TASK GROUP

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager confirm the membership of the Local Environment Task Group at a future meeting and that the practice of inviting all Ward Councillors to attend continue.
7.
NEIGHBOURHOOD PARTNERSHIP BOARD

RESOLVED:
THAT the membership of the Neighbourhood Partnership Board in 2008/09 comprise all Ward Councillors with the Chair of the Community Committee and Bob Docherty as Community Representatives and Councillor Dawson, Link Member, as Chair.

8.
DATES OF COMMITTEE MEETINGS 2008/09

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Committee meet at 6.00 p.m. on the following Tuesdays unless indicated otherwise:

· 12th August, 2008 - in the Salford Suite at the Civic Centre

· 14th October, 2008 - a themed meeting in a venue and at a time  to be determined

· 9th December, 2008 - in the Salford Suite at the Civic Centre 

· 10th February, 2009 - a themed meeting in a venue and at a time to be determined 

· 14th April, 2009 - in the Salford Suite at the Civic Centre 

· 9th June, 2009 - a themed meeting incorporating the Annual General Meeting in a venue and at a time to be determined 




(2) THAT, as the themed meetings are to involve groups who may not wish to go out at night, consideration be given to holding the themed meetings during the working day.
9.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus and Joe O’Neill and Inspector Findlow, Natasha Jentle, Louise Jackson, Nicola Ramsden and Christine Sigurnjak.

10.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 8th April, 2008, were approved as a correct record.

11.
POLICE ISSUES

Neighbourhood Policing Sergeant Ruth Llewellyn reported on a number of operations which were ongoing or scheduled to be introduced in the area.  As offences in the Forest Bank Prison contributed to crime levels in Swinton a proactive operation,Radar, had been introduced to tackle drug crime in that prison and had resulted in four arrests. 

The Off-Road Motorcycling Unit had been in operation in the Clifton area and had been asked to attend again in the future.

Operation Vision had been undertaken in conjunction with the Housing and Environmental Services Directorates on the Valley Estate.  After information had been gathered the second stage of the operation involved a series of actions including undertaking clean-ups and making arrests.  The final stage of the process involved reinforcing the positive changes achieved.  Week commencing 16th June, 2008, the operation would move to the Clifton area.  Sergeant Llewellyn agreed to let Councillors Martin O’Neill and Cooke, respectively, have statistics arising from the operation in the Valley and information regarding a premises on Worsley Road.


Sergeant Llewellyn reported significant falls in crime statistics for the area in comparison with the same period last year.  Violent crime and robberies had fallen by, respectively, 22% and 75%.  Surprisingly, however, the number of burglaries had increased.  This could be largely attributable to burglars being able to gain access to dwellings via ground floor windows which had been left open or by using mechanical devices to steal keys via letterboxes.  All Members were encouraged to advise their groups to communicate the need to take greater care during the summer months.  Sergeant Llewellyn agreed to check with the Crime Prevention Officer on actions taken to communicate this message and reported that it  had been broadcast via Salford Radio.  In response to a question from Councillor Martin O’Neill Sergeant Llewellyn reported that the Criminal Justice Bill had resulted in a greater number of prosecutions and no increases in bail breaches.
12.
IN BLOOM

The Community Development Worker reported on actions taken to implement environmental improvements along the A666/Queensway Corridor utilising £12,000 secured under the In Bloom project.  To date a range of works had been undertaken including removal of trees, shrubs and fly tipped material and the area had been landscaped and reseeded.  This had generated a very positive community response and practical offers of support.  As the funding did not cover maintenance the Manager of the Britannia Club had offered to cut the grassed areas and residents to water and weed the flower beds.  The Forestry Commission would provide a bench and undertake a clean up.  Road works at the junction were, however, delaying progress.  Members complained about the congestion caused by the road works and the unsatisfactory condition of the road surface in the area.

It was hoped to develop the benefits of the project still further.  Shop owners had not yet responded but did seem interested.  In the new term it was hoped to promote speed reductions utilising posters designed by school pupils.


Schemes for developing the land at the A666/Rake Lane were at an early stage.  Action had been taken against shops which backed onto Coronation Street for breach of environmental standards. 


In Bloom funding had again been secured for the current financial year.  Possible schemes which might be implemented included:

· Cleaning the war memorial on the A666/Agecroft Road junction and installing a bench.
· Dealing with problems caused by pigeons at the bridge on Agecroft Road by cleaning the structure and installing netting.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the balance of the In Bloom budget for 2007/08 be used to provide planters around the Clifton Community Centre and that the offer of the residents to install and maintain plants be gratefully accepted.




(2) THAT the Community Development Worker check with Urban Vision to determine if it would be possible to erect a cover over the bench at the war memorial.

13.
CRIMINAL JUSTICE PROGRAMME

The Community Development Worker reported on projects which had been ,or were proposed to be, implemented under the Criminal Justice Programme:

· Second phase of the works at Black Harry

· The woodland area at the Deans 

· The poorly maintained area at the Swinton Golf Course which would, if approved, be undertaken as a joint project with the Worsley Community Committee

14.
SUMMER ACTIVITY PROGRAMME, 2008

The Community Development Worker gave brief details of the summer activity programme planned for 2008 which involved 15 organisations providing activities and 21 groups supporting the project by providing areas and distributing leaflets etc.

15.
SECTION 106 AGREEMENT - AGECROFT ROAD

It was reported that a draft application to secure Section 106 funding for works in the Agecroft Road area had been submitted.

16.
SWINTON NEWSLETTER

Members were reminded that the deadline for submission of articles for the next edition of the Swinton newsletter was 13th June, 2008.

17.
FEEDBACK FROM THE ENVIRONMENT TASK GROUP

It was reported that the scheduled meeting of the Task Group had been cancelled but Members were reminded that it was due  to consider proposals for the In Bloom project in 2008/09 and that submission of suggestions was encouraged.

18.
COMMUNITY COMMITTEE STEERING GROUP

(Previous Minute 85 - 8th April, 2008)


The Neighbourhood Manager reported on proposals which the Steering Group had put forward for progressing actions which had been agreed at the evaluation workshop on the operation of the Community Committee:

· Meetings should commence with a 30 minute open forum at which matters of concern could be raised by any person present.
· Meetings should alternate between the Salford Suite at the Civic Centre and other venues.

· The venues other than the Civic Centre should be appropriate for a particular theme which would be addressed at the meeting.

· The procedure at themed meetings might involve a report on the demographics of the area and an assessment of the issues faced by a particular group via workshops organised by facilitators who would give feedback to relevant Council Directorates/ Agencies and ensure that a response was made to concerns.

· Possibilities for promoting meetings of the Community Committee included leaflets distributed door to door.


Members made a number of comments to which the Neighbourhood Manager responded:

· As some of the groups which the Committee hoped to involve might be reluctant to travel at night consideration should be given to holding meetings during normal working hours.

· Efforts should be made to link the themes to be addressed by the Committee to those set out in the Community Action Plan and other strategic documents.

· Consideration should be given to providing transport to enable interested parties to get to meetings.  Members reported on the range of transport available including vehicles owned by the Swinton Youth Partnership.

· It was hoped that the process would be a means by which the needs of all residents in an area could be ascertained.

· Efforts should be made to promote the Community Committee at ,or take part in, the forthcoming Local Democracy Day.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Neighbourhood Manager report back to the next meeting with a provisional schedule of themes/venues for future meetings.




(2) THAT the open forum concept be introduced at the August meeting of the Community Committee and that the October meeting take the theme of “older people”.

19.
BUDGET SUB-GROUP

The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) a schedule containing the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 27th May, 2008, and (b) the financial position statement as at 15th May, 2008.

She reported that, at the meeting of the Committee held on 10th December, 2007, it had been agreed that, subject to costings being made available, a grant to a maximum of £6,227.44 should be paid to Groundwork Salford and Trafford for their youth work with the Clifton Crew and that, at their May meeting, the Budget Sub-Group had agreed that this grant could instead be used to develop an environmental scheme on Destructor Road.


Reference was made to the decision of the Budget Sub-Group to allocate £6,000 to the Swinton Neighbourhood Team for summer play schemes and the Committee were advised that, as the need to undertake criminal record checks could have delayed the recruitment process for these schemes, the Political Executive had confirmed the recommendation so as to ensure that progress could be made.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations made by the Budget Sub-Group at their meeting on 27th May, 2008, be dealt with as set out in the Appendix to these minutes.
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(2) THAT the financial position statement as at 15th May, 2008, now submitted be noted.




(3) THAT the reallocation of the grant of £6,227.44 to be used to develop an environmental scheme on Destructor Road be approved.




(4) THAT the action of the Swinton Political Executive in endorsing the recommendation of the Budget Sub-Group that a grant be paid to the Swinton Neighbourhood Team to implement summer play schemes be noted.

20.
SALFORD WEST REGENERATION FRAMEWORK AND ACTION PLAN 2008 - 2028

A summary of the abovementioned Action Plan was submitted for information.

21.
BUILE HILL PARK HERITAGE LOTTERY BID

Members noted an update report setting out the current position of the Buile Hill Park Heritage Lottery Bid and were advised that, since the agenda for the meeting was produced, the Planning and Transportation Regulatory Panel had approved planning permission for the refurbishment of the Buile Hill Mansion, along with the demolition of the existing courtyard buildings, to provide a two storey extension, plus basement and underground link to the mansion to form a 93 bedroom hotel with function room and leisure suite. 
22.
CITY WEST HOUSING TRANSFER

The Link Member reported that efforts were being made to ensure that transfer of properties took place on the target date of 28th July, 2008, although the position could not yet be confirmed.

23.
GREATER MANCHESTER RUN

Councillor Martin O’Neill hoped that the media would publicise the participation of runners from Swinton in the recent Greater Manchester run.

24.
BIG BAND CONCERTS IN VICTORIA PARK

It was reported that a series of Sunday Big Band Concerts were to be held in Victoria Park from 2.00 p.m. to 4.00 p.m. on the following dates:

· 6th July - Salford Youth Concert

· 3rd August - Wardle and Anderson Brass

· 7th September - Eccles Borough Band

25.
PROPOSAL TO REMOVE TELEPHONE BOXES

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the Committee had been invited to comment upon proposals to move the telephone boxes currently located at Moorside Road, Swinton, and Manchester Road, Clifton.  Members felt that such proposals required justification as it could not be assumed that residents had access to other telephone equipment and the facilities could be required by anyone in emergencies. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager report back to the August meeting with details of the level of usage and incidence of vandalism at the telephone boxes.

26.
SUPPORT FOR SPORTING ACTIVITIES

Brian Elsey outlined the benefits to the community of organised sporting activities and gave examples of the increased costs faced by clubs for the hire of sports pitches.  Assistance was required to help clubs meet such costs and Mr. Elsey proposed that, rather than require individual applications to be made, a proportion of the devolved budget be set aside for use by all clubs.


Members agreed that clubs provided a social service for the City and, although sympathetic to the proposal, felt that it had implications beyond the Swinton area.  Councillor Maureen Lea offered to raise at a political level the possibility of examining options such as linking with other funding sources to secure a city wide solution.
27.
PENDLEBURY AND CLIFTON ENTERPRISE

Stuart Thompson gave an update on the recent and future activities of the PACE which had moved on from working at St. Augustine’s Church to now tackle the Manchester, Bolton and Bury Canal.  Mr. Thompson expressed gratitude to the Forestry Commission for their assistance.

28.
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY

The May issue of the Overview and Scrutiny Newsletter was available for reference at the meeting.
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APPENDIX TO THE MINUTES OF THE SWINTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE ON 10TH JUNE , 2008: DECISIONS BASED UPON THE RECOMMENDATIONS OF THE SWINTON BUDGET GROUP HELD ON 27th MAY 2008 




		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION  

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		1. Little Rascals


Deferred for details of running costs, payment agreed of £89.90 for playpen

		£820.00

		Running Costs (Room Hire)



		Approved Part

		Devolved £300

		6 months rent. Check attendance numbers after 6 months.



		1a.     The Performers          Club


Deferred for further information to be presented by Tracy Jacobs

		£5822.30

		Costumes, Hall Hire, Transport & Refreshments




		Approved  Part  for costumes

		Devolved £3222.30

		Work with Neighbourhood Manager to find best value venue.



		2. Swinton Neighbourhood Team


Deferred for further information from Karen MacDonald

		£13977.50

		CCTV Camera (Valley)

		Deferred

		

		To be taken to Political Executive meeting, this should be centrally funded Await outcome of Political Executive meeting – is there a strategic plan?



		3. 319 Air Training Corp

		£104.37

		Sports Equipment



		Approved

		Devolved

		



		4. Swinton & District Allotments & Leisure Gardeners Association

		£141.72

		Trophies, Engraving & Tables

		Approved

		Devolved

		





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION 

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		5. STR Network

		£227.80

		Cycling Project



		Approved

		CH&WB £113.90

Devolved £113.90

		



		6. Salford Arts Theatre

		£248.28

		Costumes, Paint, Materials 


 

		Approved

		Devolved

		



		7. Moorfield Over 60’s Choir

		£367.50

		Pianist & Conductor Fees




		Approved

		Devolved

		



		8. Pendlebury United FC

		£600.12

		Attractions for Funday




		Approved

		Devolved

		



		9. Swinton Open Space Community Association

		£777.00

		Hire of marquee etc. Band costs & License




		Approved

		CH&WB

		



		10. 1st Pendlebury Brownies

		£779.00

		Room Hire




		Approved

		Devolved

		



		11. TFY Counselling Services

		£916.37

		PC, Stationery, Equipment & Telephone/Broadband

		Approved

		Devolved £500


CH&WB £416.37

		





		APPLICANT

		TOTAL GRANT SOUGHT

		PURPOSE




		DECISION

		    BUDGET

		COMMENTS



		12. Bumps & Babies

		£1208.00

		Rent, Insurance, Refreshments & Training



		Approved

		CH&WB

		



		13. Swinton Neighbourhood Team

		£2474.00

		Newsletter, Leaflets & Posters




		Approved

		Devolved

		



		14. Swinton Young Parents Group

		£2980.00

		Rent, Creche, Trips & Lunches




		Approved Part  – 

Room Hire £260


Creche £1400

		Devolved

		Breakdown of costs for activities.

Trips are not funded



		15. Salford Rangers Team

		£2900.00

		Friendship Day




		Approved

		Devolved

		



		16. Child Action Northwest

		£3500.00

		Cyclone Dirt bike Project




		Approved

		Devolved £1750


CH&WB £1750

		



		17. Swinton Neighbourhood Team

		£9711.37

		Black Harry Phase 2 Project

		Approved

		Devolved

		Update/feedback to Budget Group and Community Committee





ADDITIONAL INFORMATION

18. Swinton & Pendlebury Anglers – Approval given for reallocation of spend

19. Swinton Neighbourhood Team  (Late Application)


£6000 – Summer Playschemes


Approved – Devolved  Note : as  the need to undertake criminal record checks could delay the recruitment process for these schemes the Political Executive confirmed the recommendation of the Sub Group so as to ensure that progress could be made  and  the Committee noted the action taken .



